BOARD OFFICERS

Luz Reves-Martin

President

Andria Martinez Cohen

VP Policy

Amanda Hsiung

VP Organization

Kate Parker Secretary

Catherine Swysen

CFO



Assembly Member David Chiu

April 26,2021

4112 State Capital

Sacramento, CA 94249-0017 Email: Riana.King@asm.ca.gov

RE: AB 1184 Confidential Health Information - SUPPORT

Dear Assembly Member Chiu,

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for AB 1184 which will protect patient confidentiality and privacy when accessing a sensitive health care service. Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County with approximately 300 members. We advocate for a diverse set of positions which include a belief that all people have the right to exercise full choice and control over their bodies in making all health and medical decisions and we support policies and programs that ensure the safety and privacy for all. (https://sbwpc.org/positions/)

33 Years of Feminism

From Marching in the Streets to a Seat at the Table

Patients should be able to access critical health care services like abortion, gender affirming care, mental health services, birth control or STI tests without fear of having their private information exposed. Unfortunately, not all people live in an environment that is free from shame or judgement as relates to their health care decisions. AB 1184 will automatically establish confidentiality for sensitive services and will help ensure these patients, and their information, are kept safe.

Because of this, the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee regards AB 1184 as an important step in addressing the need to prioritize patient privacy and safety in California. Therefore, SBWPC wishes to sign on as a supporter of AB 1184.

Thank you for reviewing our organization's position on this issue. Should you wish to communicate further with us, please email us at info@sbwpc.org or visit our website: www.sbwpc.org

Sincerely,

Luz Reves-Martin President SBWPC

Luz Reyes-Martin

Cc: Asm. Steve Bennet, email: Hannah.Sullivan@asm.gov

Cc: Jenna Tosh, Planned Parenthood Central Coast, Email: Jenna.Tosh@ppcentralcoast.org Cc: Gloria Soto, Planned Parenthood Central Coast, Email: Gloria.Soto@ppcentralcoast.org

> Also submitted through CA Legislature Position Letter Portal: https://calegislation.lc.ca.gov/Advocates/

BOARD MEMBERS

Vicki Allen ej Borah

Anna Everett Pamela Flynt Tambo Elsa Granados

Charlotte Gullap-Moore

Lisa Guravitz Alejandra Gutierrez **Hathor Hammett** Wendy Jackson Karena Jew

Teri Jory Sandy Kievman **Stacy Little** Paula Lopez Meredith Murr Christina Pizarro **Jennifer Smith**

Catherine Swysen

PAST PRESIDENTS

Gayle Binion Barbara Lindemann Lois Phillips Carole Piceno Susan Rose

Hannah-Beth Jackson

Margaret Connell Helene Schneider **Janet Barron**

Alissa Hummer Sharon Hoshida

Lisa Guravitz Mary O'Gorman **Beth Schneider**

Jane Gray **Carol Keator** Catherine Swysen

PO Box 90618 ■ Santa Barbara, CA 93190-0618 ■ 800.977.9348 ■ www.sbwpc.org

